
Warner Mountain Gun Club 

General Meeting 

May 2, 2024 

 

24 People present 

 

Secretary’s Report given by Laura. Motion to approve Ed/John Unanimous approval. 

 

Treasurer’s Report given by Alisha. General account is over $7,000.00. Norm’s acct is over $13,000.00 The 2 CD’s are still 

at US Bank. Motion to approve Ed/Mike. Unanimous approval. 

 

Laura had several questions that needed answers. How many Lifetime members and is there a list? 6 so far. Laura will 

keep list. How many people have mailbox keys? Alisha and Laura. How many people have keys to connex? Ed and John 

who are Equipment Managers and Alisha. Who is getting us the rifle for this year’s giveaway? Possibly Dr. Cheryl. TBD 

Announcements: PayPal is now up and running and deposits have been made. Facebook is now up and running. The 

website is now operational. Kellie gave Laura all her previous minutes. 

Signage at the Range needs to be redone. Laura will make new signs and have them laminated. 

Wasps at the Range….Jeff Verges will spray them if he is notified and he is in town. 541-688-0580 Stopthebugs.com 

Alcohol at the Range is a constant problem. Could lose insurance. See something, say something. Signage missing. 

 

Shoots: Ed would like to host a .22 pistol only match in late June. Exact date at next meeting. Laura will help with 

advertising. 

Volunteers are still needed to host other shoots for this year. 

 

Clean-Up Day: At the Range May 18, Saturday. Start at 9am. There will be fence repair and possibly painting, shrub and 

weed removal. Motion Ed/Mike. Approved. 

 

Weed Abatement: Jeff advised that the previous sprayer Jason Jaeger and Chris Wilson’s phone numbers do not work 

anymore. Possibly not doing it anymore. Jeff will find out from Oregon Extension Office. 

 

Taxes: Jeff dropped off the tax info and the report is being worked on. 

 

Sponsor Banner: Brad advised Jeff that NXTClean Fuels is interested in becoming a “Gold Level” sponsor. This entitles 

them to a banner to be placed at the Range. (Size to be researched from the previous minutes since the info was not 

readily available). There was a motion (John/Ed) to add a one-year membership, for one person only, to the Sponsorship. 

Vote unanimous. Dr Cheryl Bongiovanni also is a Gold Sponsor for donating last year’s rifle. Laura will email Michelle the 

sizes of the banners for all the levels when she gets back from CA and can go thru the past minutes. 

 

Gun Show: The Club did not purchase a table but Jeff and Ed will have applications available at their personal tables. 

 

Shotguns at the Range: Ed led a discussion about whether to continue to allow shotguns at the Range. Targets stands 

are still being destroyed, shot shells and clays are a constant source of litter. More signage to be put out (Laura will 

make) and emails, website notices need to be done. Camera, ring, trail cam to deter? If problem continues then shotguns 

may cease to be allowed at the Range.  

 

New target: Ed purchased 2 ‘dueling trees’ They were $64.00 ea. These can be used at some of our matches. Motion for 

the Club to purchase these from Ed (Laura/John). Voter approval. 

 

CMP: Richard is the contact person for our CMP affiliation. Richard gave a short description of what CMP does. Can 

purchase ammo, 1911’s, parts, etc. Check out their website at thecmp.org. Richard stressed the need for the NRA Range 

Rules to be posted on both the rifle and pistol ranges. There are new ones in a tube in the connex. The fire extinguisher 

needs to be checked also. 

 

Memberships as of this meeting: 140. Hat #28 won by Troy Freeman. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:46. Next meeting June 6, 2024 6pm. Back room at Campbell Cove Lanes. 


